

## Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board

Our file: EA0506-005

Wednesday, March 21, 2007

Greg McKillop, Project Manager Rescan Environmental Services Ltd. Vancouver, B.C.

Re: Potential presentation by interpreter during public hearing

Dear Mr. McKillop,

I am writing to you to inform you regarding a possible concern related to the hearing for Consolidated Gold Win Ventures proposed mineral exploration that you should be aware of.

Mr. Brian Sundberg contacted me last week following the publication of announcements in the local paper regarding the CGV Public Hearing. He expressed concerns about potential drilling targets in the ZZL claim block, which is in the vicinity of his cabin. His comments were recorded as a Note to File and was subsequently added to the EA public registry, as well as posted to the MVEIRB website.

Mr. Sundberg has expressed interest in addressing the Review Board at the public hearing, however he noted that he is a shift worker at the diamond mines and will be away from Yellowknife until around noon on April 4th, 2007. He stated that in the event he could not make a presentation, he would like to have his wife present on his behalf. Mr. Sundberg's wife, Mrs. Mary Rose Sundberg, is incidentally one of the two Dogrib language interpreters who have been contracted by the Review Board to provide interpretation services for the hearings. The interpretation arrangements were made well before my conversation with Mr. Sundberg.

Given these circumstances, I wanted to notify you of the situation. Unless an objection to having Mrs. Sundberg interpret and present on behalf of her husband is lodged by your clients, or by the other Parties to the environmental assessment, the Review Board will permit Mrs. Sundberg to interpret for the hearing. The Review Board will ensure that the principles of fairness are adhered to in this matter.

I request that you respond to this issue by no later than Monday, March 26, 2007 regarding this issue. The Parties to this EA have been copied on this letter; the same date shall apply for their response, if any is intended.

Please do not hesitate to contact me at your earliest convenience by phone at (867)-766-7062 or by email at <a href="mailto:pduxbury@mveirb.nt.ca">pduxbury@mveirb.nt.ca</a> if you would like to discuss this matter further.

Yours truly.

Patrick Duxbury,

**Environmental Assessment Officer** 

CC'd Parties to the Consolidated Gold Win Venture environmental assessment